

## SENDING CHURCH

Lighthouse Baptist Church Pastor Avery Varnadore P.O. Box 89 Welcome, NC 27374 www.lbcwelcome.org

# **CONTACT INFORMATION**

Dustin.Beck@gmail.com pastor@gracebaptistbutte.com Phone: 406.282.4512

#### **WEBSITES**

www.Becks2Butte.com www.GraceBaptistButte.com www.HopeForButte.com

### **MAILING ADDRESS**

Grace Baptist Church P.O. Box 4246 Butte, MT 59702

## **BIRTHDAYS / ANNIVERSARY**

Dustin: 6/27 Melissa: 8/19 8/28/2007 Devin: Lydia: 2/23/2015

Anniversary: 11/5/2005

### **SERVING WITH**



Send Support to: P.O. Box 341356 Memphis, TN 38184 www.FBWWM.org

Go ye into all the world, and preach the gospel to every creature. -Mark 16:15

Dear Praying Friends,

Thank you for your continued prayers during our busy month here in Butte.

At the time of our last letter, we had started the Victory Gospel Crusade and were about to have our VBS. We had a busy few weeks, but seeing souls saved was worth it all!

At our Victory Gospel Crusade, we had a good turnout of church members, people who had been visiting our churches, and those from outside of our churches. After two weeks of meetings, we even had people coming up to us as we were taking down the tent. We had a total of ten souls saved, and many decisions were made throughout the meeting. We had a grandson of one of our members come and he got saved, and then invited more of his family to come with him for the remaining nights. We are now praying he and his family will start coming to church. We are so thankful for the evangelistic team that came out to make all of this happen.

During the middle of the Victory Gospel Crusade, we held VBS on a Thursday, Friday, and Saturday where we saw one twelve-year-old boy come to Christ. He and a couple of his friends walked up in the middle of our first night, and we were able to talk to him and he accepted Christ as Saviour. We are thankful and blessed to have the Mt. Zion Baptist Church group come out from Brogue, PA to help make this event possible.

We had a few visitors come to church the past couple of weeks. Some are just passing through the hotel and others live locally in Butte. Our hotel conference room allows us to have a unique opportunity to minister to visitors to our city, and we are grateful to have those stop by. For those who are local, we are praying they will continue to come and hear the Gospel preached and come to Christ if they are not saved.

As always, we have a few prayer requests to share: First, I want to praise the Lord for allowing my daughter to make some godly friends here in town. This has been hard for our children, but God is good and continues to provide. We also want to pray for the follow-up efforts for the Victory Gospel Crusade and VBS. Finally, pray that we have wisdom as we reach out to these individuals and to those whom we are counseling through various needs.

Thank you all and I pray God's blessings on each of you for your faithful prayers and support of our ministry and family here in Butte!

In Christ, Dustin, Melissa, Devin, and Lydia Beck

